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Vest-a-Thon
FUNDRAISER

 SATURDAY, 
FEBRUARY 24, 2024 

10 A.M. - 1 P.M. 

Tune into WGN Radio 720 AM
or WGNRadio.com

to participate in this great event!

If you are interested in volunteering
or sponsoring, please contact
mattoshea@the19thward.com.

To donate, please visit www.cpdvest.com

The 19th Ward is partnering with WGN Radio Home Sweet Home 
Chicago with David Hochberg for this fundraiser supporting the 
Chicago Police Memorial Foundation and promote Alderman 
Matt O'Shea's Get Behind the Vest Pancake Breakfast.

Tune into AM Radio 720 to hear stories from Chicago Police Officers 
whose lives have been saved by bulletproof vests and learn more 
about the increased danger and difficult work they do. 

Listeners who call in with donations will have the opportunity to win 
great prizes including skybox experiences for Chicago sports teams, 
sports memorabilia and much more!

SPONSORS:

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 25th

8:00 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. 
SAINT JOHN FISHER – KANE HALL

10200 S. Washtenaw Ave., Chicago

Tickets: $5 per person / $25 per family
All proceeds will benefit the Chicago Police Memorial 

Foundation’s Get Behind the Vest Campaign.

When Chicago Police Officers are hired, they receive a new 
bulletproof vest. However, a vest isn’t bulletproof forever.
It wears out. It breaks down. It needs to be replaced every 5 years. Just 
one bullet permanently damages a vest, making it unusable. Chicago 
Police Officers are responsible for replacing their own vests. At $500 or 
more per vest, in addition to other equipment and uniform expenses, 
the costs can quickly add up. That’s why we need your help.

The Chicago Police Memorial Foundation has 
paid out more than $4.9 million to purchase 
over 12,000 replacement vests for Chicago 
Police Officers and at least 500 more in 2023. 
The initiative is ongoing and we project 500 
officers a year will need new vests in the future.

This event has raised over $500,000 to date.

SPONSORED BY:

For more information, please contact Matt O’Shea at 
mattoshea@the19thward.com or (773) 238-8766.
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Jim Brett discovers a renewed sense of community 
in his new home at Mercy Circle

To say that Mercy Circle resi-
dent Jim Brett has roots on Chica-
go’s Southwest Side is something of 
an understatement.  

Born and raised on the South-
west side in the Little Flowers par-
ish, Brett and Patricia, his wife for 
65 years, raised 10 children in their 
home near 103rd and Kedzie. Later, 
they moved to Palos Heights where 
they lived for 20 years. Today, he 
has 33 grandchildren and 14 great-
grandchildren, and the entire family 
still lives in the Chicago area, with 
eight of his children raising their 
children on the Southwest Side.

After their children grew up, 
Brett and Patricia started attend-
ing Mass at Mercy Circle and got 
to know the community. So, when 

Patricia passed away two years ago, 
Brett sold his home to one of his 
children and moved to the continu-
ing care retirement community. The 
move allowed him to stay near the 
neighborhood he loved and remain 
connected to a religious community 
that he really appreciates. Yet, the 
move felt like a significant change. 

 “There always are many things 
to do at Mercy Circle. It is nice to 
have people

around for a conversation,” he 
says reflecting on his new home’s 
friendly atmosphere. “Age can slow 
down daily life, but the nature of the 
people here keeps things moving.”

	 He also enjoys participat-
ing in the MACs with Mercy events, 
working with Mother McAuley stu-

dents on projects to 
benefit Pat’s Pantry. 
The monthly gather-
ings are especially nice 
for Brett because his 
youngest granddaugh-
ter, Lizzie, who attends 
Mother McAuley, of-
ten participates.

For many years, 
Brett worked in hu-
man resources for 
BorgWarner. Meeting 
the smart, ambitious 
students from Mother 
McAuley reminds him 

of those days. “During our most re-
cent event, two of the girls at my ta-
ble said they hoped to become doc-
tors and two or three of the others 
were exploring careers in science,” 
he says. “It was wonderful! I found 
myself using my human resources 
skills to learn more about what in-
terested them and what they hoped 
to do.”

Brett spent a lifetime building a 
network of friends and neighbors. 
With the move to Mercy Circle, he 
has a new sort of community to en-
joy.

“If a friend were interested in 
Mercy Circle, I would encourage 
him or her to visit for a meeting, 
activity or Mass to get a feeling for 
our community,” says Brett. “There 
is an interesting mix of retired peo-
ple here including many teachers, 
principals, healthcare professionals 
and leaders of religious orders from 
across the country.”

For more information or to 
schedule a private appointment, 
please call 773-253-3600 or visit 
MercyCircle.org.

(from left) Edith Herman-Lopez, Isabella Braschi and Elizabeth Brett with Eliza-
beth’s grandfather and Mercy Circle resident Jim Brett.

MACs with Mercy was extra special for (from left) Mercy 
Circle resident Jim Brett and McAuley senior Elizabeth 

Brett. Jim is Elizabeth’s grandfather!
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SPONSORED BY:

Alderman Matt O’Shea’ s
St. Patrick’ s Day 

Luncheon

PAID FOR BY THE 19TH WARD YOUTH & COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

MONDAY, 
MARCH 11, 2024

12:00 P.M.
115 Bourbon Street

3359 W. 115th St.

$5 Admission includes
family style luncheon

Cash bar available

Open to 19th Ward Residents Only

Space is limited, reservations required
773-238-8776 or margie@the19thward.com

Irish

Dancers

Bingo




